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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF SOUTH SUDAN, 31st JANUARY 2022.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of South Sudan to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update.
We commend the Government of South Sudan for the achievements made since the last review such as the establishment in 2019 of a juvenile and Gender-Based Violence Court and Mobile Court under the General Military Court Martial. 

The issuance of a standing order by the Government to the military personnel on cases of rape and other forms of sexual violence is also commended. 
In the spirit of a constructive engagement, Zambia wishes to recommend to South Sudan the following:

1. Investigate and document all alleged human rights violations in the country and consider disarming civilians and put in place measures to control the flow of firearms.
2. Ensure prompt thorough and impartial investigation of all violations against human rights defenders, the prosecution of perpetrators, and access to effective remedies for victims.
3.  Investigate the deaths of humanitarian workers.
We wish to conclude by wishing South Sudan a successful review.

I thank you,   Mr. President.
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